


PUBLIC NOTICE
U.S. EPA Requests Public Comment on the Closure Plan for Romic

Environmental Technologies Corporation-Southwest

The United States Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) requests public
comment on the Closure Plan for the Romic facility located near Chandler,
Arizona. The Closure Plan contains information on the removal of facility waste,
decontamination of all structures, and sampling of the site to determine if any
further cleanup is required. Romic Environmental Technologies Corporation -
Southwest (Romic) was a hazardous waste storage and treatment facility on the
Gila River Indian Community (GRIC) near 6760 West Allison Road, Chandler,
Arizona.

EPA requests comments on the Closure Plan. The public comment period will
begin on Monday, June 16, 2008 and will run for 30 calendar days, ending on
Wednesday, July 16, 2008. Please send your comments to:

Susanne Perkins Pui Man Wong
Romic Project Manager Community Involvement Coordinator
US EPA, Region 9 US EPA, Region 9
75 Hawthorne Street, WST-4 75 Hawthorne Street, SFD-3
San Francisco, CA 94105 San Francisco, CA 94105
Phone: 415-972-3208 Toll-Free 800-231-3075
Fax: 415-947-3533 Phone: 415-972-3242
perkins.susanne@epa.gov wong.puiman@epa.gov

Si usted desea recibir inforamción en Espanol, por favor deje un mensaje en la línea
gratuita (800) 231-3075.

The Closure Plan and additional documents about the Romic facility are available
at the following offices:

GRIC Department of Environmental Quality: 35 Pine Street, Sacaton, AZ. Please
call 520-562-2234 to set up an appointment.

EPA’s San Francisco office: 75 Hawthorne Street, San Francisco, CA. Please call
415-947-4597 to set up an appointment.

You can also access the Closure Plan online at the EPA’s web site:
http://www.epa.gov/region09/waste/romic/index.html


